Research Riders Meeting

August 9, 2007
 

David Moczygemba, RRA President, called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. 

Attendees:  David Moczygemba, RR President, John Duck, RR Vice President, Ken Irvin, RR Treasurer, Scott Mullin, RR Road Captain, Sandra Segovia, RR Secretary, Chuck Ellis, Bobby Theis, Jeorge Mancills, Joe Arrambide, Daniel Garcia, Art Nicholls, Jon Matthews, Dennis Scheidt, Mark Griffin, Michelle Griffin, Steve Clay, Cathy Wilson, Lorenzo Barrientes

 

​Old Business Section
The minutes from the July 12, 2007 meeting were accepted and approved.  Ken Irvin, RR Treasurer, reported our balance is currently $589.09.  He reported that he is anticipating more income from new member dues. 

 

David Moczygemba, RRA President, reported he placed an order for 20 patches and the deposit has been paid. He reminded members that the “Ride Across Texas” event ends tomorrow, August 10, 2007 and two Research Riders participated. He also informed members he has not been successful in contacting Juan Ruiz, RRA Representative in regards to the club subsidy.

 

New Business Section

Ken Irvin, RRA Treasurer, informed club members that the 2008 annual membership dues were due at the next meeting. The annual dues will remain at $5.00. 

 

Discussion

David Moczygemba, RRA President suggested that members who have joined in the past two months not be charged the 2008 membership dues, since limited club activities were conducted during this time.  Jon Matthews made a motion to waive the 2008 membership dues for new members who joined on or after June 1st, 2 007.  Steve Clay seconded the motion. 

 

Election of 2008 Research Rider’s Officers

A review of the nominee’s was presented by David Moczygemba, RRA President, with the following results:

President:  Mark Griffin-accepted, Scott Mullin-declined

Vice President:  Scott Mullin-declined, Art Nicholls-accepted, Jon Matthews-accepted

Treasurer:  Ken Irvin-accepted

Road Captain:  Scott Mullin-accepted, Steve Clay-declined

Secretary:  Don Moravits-accepted, Sandra Segovia-declined, Steve Clay-accepted

 

Election Results:
President:  Mark Griffin-a motion to elect by acclamation was made by Art Nicholls and seconded by Chuck Ellis

Vice President:  Art Nicholls-elected by popular vote, 7 to 6

Treasurer:  Ken Irvin-a motion to elect by acclamation was made by Steve Clay and seconded by Mark Griffin

Road Captain:  Scott Mullin-a motion to elect by acclamation was made by Jon Matthews and seconded by John Duck

Secretary:  Steve Clay-elected by popular vote, 10-3

 

At the conclusion of the election, President David Moczygemba officially welcomed the new officers, and turned the meeting over to President Mark Griffin. 

Under the administration of Mark Griffin and Art Nicholls

 

Art Nicholls made a suggestion to not utilize open cafeteria for meetings any longer, striving to ensure that a conference room or other private room is available if at all possible as the noise in the cafeteria is not conducive for a meeting.

 

Mark Griffin brought up the MS150 participation and interest, Chuck Ellis planning on assisting.

 

Old Business:

Scott Mullin spoke about the last ride on July 28th in which 12 riders left I10/1604 a 13th caught up in Leukenbach.  A good time was had by all.

 

New Business

New member Joe Arrinbede was introduced.

 

Brief discussion presented on asking Sandra Segovia or Kathy Wilson to represent us at RRA meetings.

 

Ride Ideas Suggested


Scott – evening ride to the bat tunnel for dinner and viewing. 
John – the 337 loop


Daniel – southside ride
Don – Coast trip 


Jon – Inks Lake
Jon M. – TX Pride BBQ on Thursday nights


Mark G. – Hills and Dales on Wednesday nights

 

Picnic discussion:
All liked Palmetto Start Park and David assumed responsibility to organize again this year, possibly in October.

 

Art Nicholls motioned to adjourn and Scott Mullin seconded the motion.
 

 

****Special Thanks to Cathy Wilson for taking notes during the first half of the meeting and providing them to me.

